
National Finance Center 
CAPPS Notification 

SPECIAL NOTES for 2019 Retroactive Pay Raise 

April 9, 2019 

Reference Number: NFC-1554834722 

Dear Customer:  

As reported to you in our previously communication dated Sunday, April 7, 2019, the 

National Finance Center (NFC) began generating the 894 pay adjustment actions for 

the 2019 retroactive pay increase on Sunday, April 7, 2019, in production as part of the 

running of Personnel Input and Edit Subsystem (PINE) Pass 01 for Pay Period (PP) 07.   

We have added SPECIAL NOTES to the attached 2019 Retroactive Pay Raise 

Activities TIMELINE to ensure that this information is included in our current schedule. 

If you have any questions/comments regarding this notification, please send an email to 

the Annual Pay Raise Mailbox, Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov. 

Thank You, 

2019 Retroactive Pay Raise Team  
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